Attn: John Kelley ID: LFG-2018-0034

President Donald J. Trump

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Washington, D.C 20500

Sent via: Mail

Chairman Richard Burr and Ranking Member Mark Warner

Senate Select Committee on Intelligence

211 Hart Senate Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

Sent via: Mail

Chairman Devin Nunes and Ranking Member Adam Schiff

House Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence

Capitol Visitor Center HVC-304

US Capitol Building

Washington, D.C. 20515

Sent via: Mail

December 3rd, 2018

Re:

Failure of the Kinetic Integrated Low-cost Software Integrated Tactical Combat Handheld and whistleblower reforms for the Central Intelligence Agency and other intelligence agencies

New Offices for the Central Intelligence Agency, and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency should include the Office of Reform and the Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis

Dear President Donald J. Trump, Chairmen Richard Burr and Devin Nunes, and Ranking Members Mark Warner and Adam Schiff,

It is concerning that the Kinetic Integrated Low-cost Software Integrated Tactical Combat Handheld¹ was intercepted in which resulted in the lost lives of multiple individuals. What is even more

¹ Also known as KILSWITCH.

concerning is that prior to the Kinetic Integrated Low-cost Software Integrated Tactical Combat Handheld being intercepted, after this issue was already brought to the attention of the appropriate officials. For example, a whistleblower from the Central Intelligence Agency is asserted to have been retaliated against for revealing intelligence communication system flaws as for the Kinetic Integrated Low-cost Software Integrated Tactical Combat Handheld, a/k/a KILSWITCH. That system according to a Yahoo piece, stated that it "was not built to withstand the sophisticated counterintelligence efforts" of some states. It is believed that an employee from the Central Intelligence Agency has long before warned the appropriate officials that the communication system was vulnerable. But it does not appear as if the concerns of the employee were ever properly looked into or even addressed. It is believed that no action was taken to help resolve the intelligence communication system flaws. So, there are concerns that this whole issue could have been avoided if the appropriate officials took proper and all of the necessary action to help address the intelligence communication system flaws.²

Their also appears to have been another whistleblower by the name of Mr. Anthony Kim, who worked at the California Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division. Mr. Kim used to be a program analyst at China Lake's Weapons Division in which was in charge of the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency's "GEOINT App Store." After he alerted the appropriate officials at China Lake, California Naval Air Warfare Center Weapons Division and the Android Precision Assault Strike Suite, it is alleged that he was retaliated against by his pay being reduced. After that, he alerted "senior officials" in the Pentagon, and ultimately, the Office of Special Counsel, referred the case to the Navy Inspector General. The Navy Inspector General agree with Mr. Anthony Kim's assessment but for some reason, he lost his security clearance. I believe that both of those individuals need to get their security clearances back and I do not believe that those individuals should have lost their security clearances at all. I do not believe that it is or that it should be a crime for officials with intelligence agencies to respectfully bring reform ideas or flaws to the attention of appropriate officials within their intelligence agency. I am hoping that the unknown employee of the Central Intelligence Agency and that Mr. Anthony Kim will be able to get their security clearances back and even their jobs back, maybe at a different office location. I am also hoping that President Donald J. Trump will sign an order to establish needed whistleblower protections for officials in the intelligence community and that such an order will be able to be enforced in federal court.3

As far as the issue of new offices for the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency, I believe that two new offices need to exist in those intelligence agencies. The first office that I believe both of those intelligence agency needs is an Office of Reform and the second office that those two intelligence agencies need is an Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis. The Office of Reform I believe is greatly needed to help address all whistleblower issues and suggestions that employees of both the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency have on improving the working environment, reform issues, advice from current and former employees of the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency,

² I do believe that it may be beneficial for countries to sign treaties or some other types of sole executive agreements with one another for the purpose of addressing spying issues and to formally agree to stop spying on one another, or to reduce certain spying activities, whatever it may be.

³ President Barack H. Obama signed Presidential Policy Directive 19 in 2012. While I do believe that such action is good and was a great step in the right direction, I believe that directive or some other directive needs to be created, in which should be able to be enforced in federal court, to ensure compliance.

whomever they are, on whatever reform issues that they believe is needed for the purpose as to helping ensure that they are able to do their jobs promptly and correctly. If the Office of Reform is created in which I strongly believe that it does, I believe that it is possible that there could be a decrease in the number of whistleblower issues due to the Office of Reform for both the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency being able to handle such reform issues.

I also do believe that a hopeful future Office of Reform for both the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency should help with analyzing the affairs of the intelligence agencies when a plan of action does not go as planes. For instance, under President Barack H. Obama, the United States help provide arms assistance to moderate rebel fighters in Syria, such as the Free Syrian Army. However, under President Donald J. Trump, such assistance has been halted and such arms assistance failed to help strengthen moderate rebel groups in Syria, such as the Free Syrian Army. I believe that if there was an Office of Reform for the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency, I believe that such actions as to how the efforts of the United States to provide assistance to such a group failed, the same things that were a cause for the failure could be prevented from occurring in the future. I also believe that an Office of Reform could help ensure that any activities of both the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency that were complete failures did not reoccur.

As far as the creation of a future Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis that I believe that the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency need, the recent discovery and analysis by some Harvard Professors as to the Oumuamua Unidentified Flying Object in space, helps aid such views. There is absolutely no way that Planet Earth is the only planet in space that has life forms. I am extremely confident that extraterrestrial life forms do exist on other planets. It has been suspected that former Presidents of the United States, such as former Presidents Woodrow Wilson, Franklin D. Roosevelt, Dwight Eisenhower, and former President John F. Kennedy⁴ were completely aware of this and may have signed sole executive agreements as to this issue in which would not have required the consent of Congress.⁵ I am again extremely confident that both the Central Intelligence Agency and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency need the Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis, but I would like to point out that I do believe that diplomacy issues with extraterrestrial life forms do need to be foremost handled by the Department of State. The United States Department of State also needs an Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis that should deal with diplomacy related issues with the "governments" of extraterrestrial life forms as well as any sole executive agreements that pertain to this subject matter that the White House is involved in.

⁴ President John F. Kennedy on November 12th in 1963 sent a memo in which he requested an interim report on all UFO intelligence files that pertained to national security and to be debriefed on the issue. See: https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-1378284/Secret-memo-shows-JFK-demanded-UFO-files-10-days-assassination.html

⁵ For example, according to American Constitutional Law, a treaty with a foreign government requires advice and the consent of two-thirds of the Senate. The President of the United States can enter into a sole executive agreement with a foreign government. Sole executive agreements have been used for a very long time by past Presidents of the United States. For example, a common sole executive agreement that the President of the United States can enter into is a Status of Forces Agreement. Those sole executive agreements govern the treatment and the disposition of the United States Armed Forces that are deployed in foreign countries.

In conclusion, I would like to sincerely thank all of you for turning your attention to this communication. I do hope that all of you will agree that both the Central Intelligence Agency, and the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency need an Office of Reform and that the Central Intelligence Agency, the National Geospatial-Intelligence Agency and the United States Department of State also need an Office of Extraterrestrial Affairs and Analysis. I hope that all of you will help ensure that this is a reality as far as the United States is concerned, without political influence or political interference.

Saidh Z. Smith Respectfully,

Isaiah X. Smith⁶

cc:

Secretary Mike Pompeo

Jared C. Kushner, Senior Advisor to the President

⁶ www.isaiahxsmith.com